PUBLIC NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE-MAKING

State of Rhode Island and Providence Plantations
Office of the Secretary of State
Elections Division

Public Notice of Proposed Rule-Making

Pursuant to the provisions of 17-6-1.1 of the General Laws of Rhode Island, and in accordance
with the Administrative Procedures Act Chapter 42-35 of the General Laws, the Office of the
Secretary of State Elections Division hereby gives notice of its intent to repeal Central VVoter
Registry.

The purpose of this repeal is in 2002 the General Assembly enacted PL 191 and 192. This PL put into
place 17-6-1.2, which called for the Secretary of State to implement a real time Statewide Central VVoter
Registration System. This made the old reporting system that these rules and regulations cover not
necessary.

This repealed rule is accessible on the R.I. Secretary of State's website
(http://sos.ri.gov/ProposedRules/) or available in person at Secretary of State Elections Division
148 W. River Street, Providence R1 02904 or requested by email mnarducci@sos.ri.gov or by
calling Mike Narducci 222-2340.

In the development of the proposed repeal consideration was given to: (1) alternative
approaches; (2) overlap or duplication with other statutory and regulatory provisions; and (3)
significant economic impact on small business. No alternative approach, duplication, or overlap
was identified based upon available information.

All interested parties are invited to submit written or oral comments concerning the proposed
regulations by [end of comment period, usually date of public hearing—must be at least 30 days
from publication of notice] to Mike Narducci, Secretary of State Elections Division, 148 W.
River Street, Providence R1 02904, 401-222-2340, mnarducci@so0s.ri.gov. In accordance with
RIGL 42-35-3, an oral hearing will be granted if requested by twenty-five (25) persons, by an
agency or by an association having at least twenty-five (25) members. A request for an oral
hearing must be made within thirty (30) days of this notice. If an oral hearing is held the room
will be accessible to the disabled and interpreter services for the hearing impaired will be
provided if requested 48 hours prior to the hearing. Requests for this service can be made in
writing or by calling 222-2340 or TDD 711
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